
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Sɭhoɼɗ NʑwʂȵɏԽʑɠ 
Friday 13th December 2024 

01904 768325 (opƟon 3)                    

           2024/25 No: 13 
www.ralphbuƩerfieldprimary.co.uk @RalphBPSch_York                         

 
 

 

It has been a joy this week to see the RecepƟon and Year 1 and 2 children delight their 
audience with their NaƟviƟes. It was just wonderful to see such confidence and joy in the 
children’s performing, as well as listening to the fabulous singing. Thank you so much to 
all of the children for undertaking their parts so beauƟfully, to the parents/carers for 
supporƟng costume provision and to the staff for teaching the songs and creaƟng such a 
lovely NaƟvity.  

Christmas CelebraƟons at St Mary’s Church 

At St Mary’s church, the children will be singing/sharing readings with you and there will be opportunity for 
parents/carers to join in with some Christmas carol singing too.  

If you are able to join us for your child/ren’s Christmas celebraƟon at St Mary’s church, please be at the 
church in good Ɵme and please fill up pews from the back. We are also asking that, where possible, only one 
member of the family aƩends the service, to comply with the church’s fire regulaƟons. Thank you.  

The children will walk to the church from school, with a good raƟo of adults to children. We also have          
addiƟonal adults specifically supporƟng our crossing of Usher Lane.  

If we need to seek your permission for your child to take part in our Christmas celebraƟons at St Mary’s 
church, your child’s class teacher will be in touch. This will only be where your permission was not given at the 
start of the year as part of the local area plan, in which we received your permission to take your child/ren out 
of school for local area visits. However, if you do not wish for your child/ren to take part in the visit to St 
Mary’s, please let your child/ren’s class teacher know as soon as possible.  

 

 

 

 

FesƟve Singing in the Playground 

Next week, our children will be entertaining you with fesƟve songs on the playground, at the start of the day. 
We are very excited to be able to share with you some of our RecepƟon and Key Stage One NaƟvity songs and 
Key Stage Two have chosen their favourite Christmas songs to perform.  

When bringing your child(ren) to school in the morning, they will take their bags into school and gather in 
their classrooms, ready to perform for you at 9:00am on the large playground (Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2) 
and small playground (RecepƟon). 

Ø Monday 16th December – Key Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) 

Ø Wednesday 18th December - Key Stage 2 (Years 3 - 6) 

Ø Thursday 19th December - RecepƟon  

We look forward to seeing you next week and spreading some fesƟve cheer. 

AcƟng Headteacher’s Message 

Date Time Year Groups 

Tuesday 17th December 9:30am 5 & 6 

Wednesday 18th December 1:30pm 1 & 2 

Thursday 19th December 1:45pm 3 & 4 



 

Phase Christmas ParƟes 

Please rest assured that there is nothing that parents/carers need to do or provide for these; class   
teachers are simply planning for all children to enjoy some fun and party games in the hall, with their 
friends and peers. Please send your child in non-uniform on the day of their party. However, please make 
sure that your child has suitable shoes to wear throughout the rest of the school day and out on the  
playground. Where possible in relaƟon to available staffing, a quiet space, will also be provided for any 
children who prefer a quieter environment, with calmer acƟviƟes. The parƟes are in school hours and do 
not impact the end of school Ɵme.  
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Best wishes  

Helen Stephenson 

 

 Date Year Groups 

Tuesday 17th December 1 & 2 

Tuesday 17th December 3 & 4 

Wednesday 18th December RecepƟon 

Thursday 19th December 5 & 6 



 

 

w/c 16th Dec 

Christmas Jumpers 

We welcome children to replace their school sweatshirt/cardigan (only) with a Christmas                       
jumper throughout the week.  

w/c 16th Dec 

 8.55am 

Christmas Singing each morning (8:55am) 

Parents/Carers are welcome to wait in the playground, aŌer drop off, and listen to their child(ren)’s year 
group sing on the following days (weather permiƫng): 

RecepƟon: Thur 19th     Year 1 & 2: Mon 16th    Years 3 - 6: Wed 18th  

w/c 16th Dec 

Christmas Parties  

Please send your child in non uniform on the day of their party 

RecepƟon:  Weds 18th      Year 1 & 2:  Tues 17th     Year 3 & 4: Tues 17th     Year 5 & 6:  Thur 19th  

Mon 16th Dec 

Grandparents’ Christmas Craft Morning (9:30am -10:30am or 10:50am - 11:50am) 

We are really excited about this special craŌ morning! More informaƟon to follow.  

Please send your child to school with something old and long sleeved, to cover their regular  uniform. 
An old long sleeved top or an oversized shirt would be perfect. 

Tues 17th Dec 

9.30am 

Upper Key Stage 2 Carol Service (Yr 5 - 6) 

At St. Mary’s Church, Haxby  

Wed 18th Dec 

Christmas Dinner 

Bookings are now closed. Your child  will need a packed lunch if a meal was not pre-booked. 

Wed 18th Dec 
1.30pm 

Key Stage 1 Carol Service (Yr 1 & Yr 2) 

At St. Mary’s Church, Haxby  

Thurs 19th 
Dec 

1.45pm 

Lower Key Stage 2 Carol Service (Yr 3 - 4) 

At St. Mary’s Church, Haxby  

Seasonal CelebraƟons  

Reminder: Friday 20th December 2024 is the last day of the school term.  

Children return to school on Monday 6th January 2025.  



 

 
RecepƟon classes 

We are so very proud of all the children’s performance of I-Spy Christmas, they certainly put on a 
sparkling performance. Their singing was beauƟful and they have done an amazing job of     
learning their roles. Thank you again for all your help with the costumes and your kind messages 
aŌer the show. 

In phonics, we have been revising and consolidaƟng the learning of the forty sounds taught 
since the beginning of the autumn term. What an achievement! We conƟnue to work very 
hard to learn how to blend words so we can read words and segment words into different 
sounds that we can hear when wriƟng. 

 

In literacy, the children have used their fantasƟc segmenƟng skills to write a list for Father 
Christmas. Some children have also wriƩen capƟons and sentences, for example, a red hat or 
It is a rag doll. They are becoming much more confident at segmenƟng words to spell them 
and recognising sentences/phrases. Maybe they could write a Christmas list for you at home! 

 

Christmas acƟviƟes have conƟnued in the RecepƟon classrooms this week and we have enjoyed lots 
of Christmas learning in our independent play. The most popular acƟvity this week has definitely been 
a scissor control acƟvity where the children had to cut Father Christmas’ beard following the lines 

carefully.  
 

We are looking forward to lots more Christmas acƟviƟes next week, including our Grandparents’ Christmas 
craŌ morning (on Monday), and of course Christmas dinner and our Christmas party (on Wednesday) and 
don’t forget Christmas singing on the playground (on Thursday)! 
 

We will collect all reading books in next week for the holidays. Please return all LiƩle Wandle     
reading books and Reading for Pleasure books on Monday. Thank you.  
 

Reminder 
Next Thursday, Class 2 will be visiƟng Haxby library. If families in Class 1 would like books returning before the 
holidays, please also bring them in on Thursday. Please remember to put the books and library card in their 
book bag. Thank you. 

 
 

Thank you for your conƟnued support. 

Mrs Robinson, and Mrs Greenwood  

Early Years FoundaƟon Stage (EYFS) 



 
 

It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas in Key Stage 1 but the children are sƟll working hard and having a 
great Ɵme on their learning adventures. 
 

First of all, wow!  What an incredible job our children did 
with their naƟvity!  AŌer weeks of Ɵreless preparaƟon, they 
performed to the school on Monday morning and to friends 
and family on Monday and Tuesday aŌernoons.  Anyone 
who saw it, agreed that it was a marvellous show with        
excellent performances from our children: beauƟful singing, 
graceful dancing and confident speaking, not to menƟon the 
stunning costumes.  Well done everyone, you did yourselves (and us) proud.  We were parƟcularly proud at 
how confident the children were when performing to a live audience.  Super job, everyone!  

 

But, the music and song didn’t stop there! We have also been    
working hard to rehearse and prepare for our Christmas church  
service next week too.  There are special songs that we have 
been pracƟsing alongside the whole school which we will sing 
during the fesƟve service.  It is so lovely to take the Ɵme to think 
about the true meaning of Christmas at this busy and exciƟng 
Ɵme and the children have done so well to learn a complicated 

song and sing it so beauƟfully.  It is definitely going to be a highlight of the Christmas period. 
 

In English, we have been wriƟng fesƟve riddles to describe mystery Christmas characters and objects.            
We learned about the features of riddles and the different sentence types that are used.   
We then used a sequence of statements to give clues, including using ambiƟous adjecƟves 
for descripƟon and then finished with a quesƟon to encourage our reader to take a guess.  
We came up with some very clever riddles with amazing clues and it was lots of fun to try 
and guess what the answers were.  
 

Well done, Key Stage 1.  There is only one week to go and it is great to see that we are all 
sƟll working so hard. 

Mr Merrall, Miss Griffiths, Mrs Atkinson and Miss TaƩersley  
 

 

 

Key Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) 



 
 

 
 

 
Year 3 and 4 have had another brilliant week. 
 
This week, the children have rounded off their ‘From Flint to Iron’ topic in both history and English. The   
children have thoroughly enjoyed all the learning opportuniƟes this topic has offered; building the round 
houses, learning about changes in food from hunter gathering to farming, understanding how bronze and 
iron were made, and how early humans began to seƩle and build communiƟes. 
 
In history, the children have recalled the informaƟon they have learnt and summarised it on a double page 

spread. As part of this, the children wrote about the prehistoric periods of 
Ɵme (from the Stone Age to the Iron Age) in chronological order. Within 
the Stone Age secƟon, they revisited the Palaeolithic Age and wrote about 
how early humans were nomads who foraged for food and hunter        
gathered. During the New Stone Age, in the Neolithic Age, hunter         
gathering had stopped and people began to farm. Thousands of years    
later, during the Bronze Age, people had learnt how to make bronze using 

a process called smelƟng. Finally, iron was discovered which was easier to make, easily available and stronger 
than bronze. Throughout these three periods, homes changed drasƟcally. The children recalled the hillforts 
Iron Age people built to protect themselves from enemy tribes through the use of mounds, ditches, high walls 
and guarded gates. 
 

In English, the children have completed their own non-chronological reports based on the Palaeolithic Age and 
the Neolithic Age. The children used the informaƟon they had learnt 
from history and wrote their reports using a variety of wriƟng          
features that included fronted adverbials of Ɵme, such as ‘During the              
Palaeolithic Age,’ fronted adverbials of manner, such as ‘interesƟngly’ 
and subordinaƟng  conjuncƟons, such as ‘because’ and ‘as’. The     
children have done amazingly and it has been wonderful to read the 
brilliant, factual reports they have wriƩen. 
 

Please do come and speak with us if you have any queries, quesƟons or would like to share any news with us.  
 
 

We hope that you have a relaxing weekend. 
 

Mr Daniel, Miss Hodgson and Miss Clapham 
 

Lower Key Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4) 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 

In science, we have concluded our work on space and the Earth by collaƟng 
all of our learning into one document.  Whilst compleƟng this task, we were 
free to choose how we presented our work.  Many of us decided to include 
some exciƟng diagrams alongside detailed explanaƟons.  This included    
informaƟon about what we had learnt throughout this topic: heliocentric 
versus geocentric, the planets in our solar system, cycles of the moon and 
rotaƟon of the Earth. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

In RE this week, we learnt about ChrisƟanity and generosity. We were taught that many     
ChrisƟans, as part of their worship, will give money to charity. Some give up to 10% 
(someƟmes called ‘Ɵthing’) and it is based on a pracƟce from before the Ɵme of Jesus in the     
Bible. We were taught that various organisaƟons  - such as ChrisƟan Aid, the Bible Society and 
the SalvaƟon Army - use this money to provide aid for those most in need around the world. 
During this lesson, we were given the opportunity to reflect on what it means to be generous, 
and how generosity can be shown.   
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

As part of our PE lessons with Mr Walton, we have been developing our     
football skills. This week, we have learnt to control the ball when it is passed to 
us using our legs and torso.  Whilst playing a game of five-a-side, we were          
limited to the number of Ɵmes we could touch the ball; this encouraged us to 
think quickly and look for team mates who were in space. During the lesson, 
we quickly realised that the most successful teams were those who              
communicated with each other. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact us or speak to us directly if you have any quesƟons or concerns. 

 
Mr BenneƩ, Mrs Fitzpatrick, Mr Tod and Mr Carpenter 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upper Key Stage 2 (Years 5 & 6) 



The following NHS page helps    
parents/carers by providing       

guidance on common childhood 
illnesses: click here 


